Leith Academy Parent Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 27th January 2022 7pm
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	1.
	Welcome and Introductions

LB opened the meeting and welcomed all in attendance.  Introductions were made.

	 

	2.
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
The minutes from the last meeting (2nd December 2021) were accepted as an accurate record. See attached link below.          

https://leithacademy.uk/parent-council/meeting-minutes/

	 

	3.
	Pupils Update
Emily S6 – very busy at the moment with Prelims etc.  Organisation is key. Head pupils/Prefects organised a ceilidh at lunchtime and poems to celebrate Burns Night.  Exams running smoothly even with COVID restrictions. Pupils looking forward to sitting actual exams.  Prom details are being organised including ordering leavers hoodies, year books, leaving event etc.

	 
 


	4.
	Financials
Since last meeting the only deduction has been clerk fees of £40.  Current balance £1660.  Any funding/contributions that are required can be requested through the Parent Council.

	

	5.
	Leith Rotary Charity Shop update (eco option)
Robert from Leith Rotary has close ties with Leith Academy and is keen to join up with the school to offer funding.  Ben Stewart and the Eco Council have been speaking with Robert and Mike from the Rotary and have discussed littering and how to help with the funding.

	 BS


	6.
	Head Teachers Update
The Covid / Isolation position has changed – Following updates from the FM we now have a different guidelines to apply when dealing with the pandemic, positive cases, close contacts and isolation periods. You will be aware of this through the media and national information stream, but some main points for Families are below to help;

· If you have the main symptoms, you should get a PCR test and isolate.  This applies even where they have had a negative LFD

· -If you have a positive Lat Flow there is no need to book a PCR, simply isolate for 10 days from that point, and if day 6 and day 7 are Lat Flow negative you can come out of isolation

· Positive cases should isolate for 10 days (though they may end isolation if day 6 and day 7 Lat Flow tests are negative and 24hrs apart)  

· Non-symptomatic contacts, including household contacts, needn’t isolate or get a PCR if fully vaccinated (2 doses and booster) or under 18yrs 4mths old.  Instead, they should take 7 days of lateral flow tests and report results on Govt site – you should only isolate where a Lat Flow result is positive

· Non-symptomatic adult contacts who are unvaccinated or partially vaccinated must take a PCR and isolate for 10 days.

· This change applies only from today (6 Jan) onwards – it is not retrospective

Lat Flow Tests -  The tests are crucial, please take x2 per week and take further tests before you meet with people in community. We have a large stock of tests in school and these can simply be collected from the office.

Back to basics assembly – we held this pre Christmas to help support all in the final weeks.

Assessment window 1 – this was completed pre Christmas and begins our evidence gathering process.

Edinburgh Council - We have a new Director of Education, Amanda Hatton. Amanda has written to all staff and families, letter attached.

Police message - Please be aware there are false emails / texts targeting young people into sharing bank details to pay for a ‘Covid passport’. Could a message please be shared via the school newsletter to make families aware that the NHS do not ask for payment for anything attributed to Covid19 and any requests will be a scam.
Edinburgh Council jobs – The Council is recruiting in certain areas, see attached for more information if interested.
School Show – Congratulations to our cast of over 70 youngsters who are now in the preparations phase of planning, directing, rehearsing with the Creative Team as we head towards the Summer performance. 

Christmas plans – plans and events went well despite Covid adjustments. We hope for a our usual Church Service Dec 2023.
S2 into S3 Course Choice – moving into this important work, some key dates below;

-19th Jan Parent and Pupil information session on the course choice process. On Teams, link to come

-20th Jan Parent Evening where staff will speak with families to offer guidance and support. Parents book slots online. Details to come.

Prelim follow up – Following the mid-year assessment window 1, we should now be making the most of some really high-quality learning conversation with pupils, families and colleagues around feedback and next steps to help youngsters get to their goals. Details on window 2 will be coming. There will also be ongoing assessment to help all achieve / develop.

iPads 1to1 for all S1-S6 – Launch has taken place successfully. Reminding youngsters to charge and bring is important!

Young Scot Free Travel to all under 22’s – this campaign is now being rolled out. Aware of some barriers linked to documentation required.
Attendance procedure – new process for all schools who are implementing where they can. Keep posted for updates.

SQA – updates are ongoing and we will keep all informed over the coming weeks.

	

	7.
	Any Other Business
Toilets – were open during the whole assessment window.  Currently looking to have drama toilets remodelled into gender neutral toilets.  Waiting on financial go ahead and planning.
Young Scots Card for free bus travel – extremely difficult to apply for.  Try local library if you are having any problems. 
Vaping – MH raised seeing quite a lot of pupils vaping.  This is an ongoing matter and the school’s liaison officer Verity Fair is dealing with it and also a shop that may be selling them to the pupils.
Parent Council Meetings – will discuss in future if they will continue through teams, in person or a blending of the two.

S3 Parents evening – RP enquired when next meeting will be.  BS advised that it will be 9th March with the course selections just beforehand.

	MI

	8.
	Date of next meeting 

Thursday 28th April 2022 7pm. May be subject to change.  TBC

	


